
29th April 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

27th January 2023 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

We hope that all our families who celebrate the lunar new year enjoyed the celebrations and spending time 
with their families.  

 

The children at both The Oaktree and The Hermitage schools have been learning about our value of Integrity. 
We have considered what this means and reviewed their ability to carry out behaviours that show this value. 
They have considered when integrity has been shown in our community and how they feel at times when this 
value is lacking.  

 

The children have shown in abundance this month their ability to do the right thing when (they think) no one is 
watching! Two very good examples of this would be, during our year 6 trip to The Rhoda Magaw Theatre        
walking along the Basingstoke Canal to see Winston Churchill’s School production, Little Shop of Horrors and 
year 2 trip to Portsmouth to the Blue Reef Aquarium on the south coast. The children behaved so well,         
modelling all of our school values throughout their experience, modelling our high expectations without          
encouragement. The staff and parent helpers shared how proud they were of them and what great ambassa-
dors for the school each and every child had been.  

 

In the next two weeks we will be exploring being honest, the impact of dishonesty and also link this to making 
good choices.  

 

Best wishes  

 

Clare Spires 

Executive Headteacher 
The Oaktree and The Hermitage Schools, 
St Johns, 
Woking, 
Surrey. 
GU21 8WT, GU21 8UU 

Tel 01483 474981,  01483 472047The Oaktree and The Hermitage Schools are part of The SWAN Trust, a charitable company lim-
ited by guarantee and registered in England and Wales with company number 08622047. The registered office is Church Hill, Horsell, 
Woking Surrey GU21 4QQ 

The Hermitage School  

and  

The Oaktree School 

Newsletter 



Reception 

 

Reception have started their topic- Long Ago. They have been learning about changes over time. Each class  

hosted a mother and baby and the children asked questions to find out more about how they themselves have 

changed. The children have also continued learning about how different people celebrate. They learned about 

Chinese New Year and made links between these celebrations and their own experiences. 

 

 

 



Year 2 

 

 

Last week, Year 2 went on a school trip to The Blue Reef Aquarium in Portsmouth as part of their Geography 

curriculum. The children behaved impeccably and learnt a lot about British coastlines. After exploring the 

aquarium, they walked along the coastal path to the hovercraft station and were lucky enough to see a      

hovercraft setting off to The Isle of Wight! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 6 

 

 

 

Year 4 

 

Year 4 have been busy demonstrating their incredible writing skills this week! Read the fantastic myths below – 

I’m sure you’ll agree that the children have done an amazing job on building tension.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



Year 6 

 

 

Year 6  

 

On Wednesday 18th January, Year 6 had the wonderful opportunity to travel into Woking to watch the Winston 
Churchill School production of 'Little Shop of Horrors'.  

 

After a chilly walk down the canal, we had a fabulous morning enjoying the singing, dancing, acting and puppetry 
of the senior school pupils. It was so lovely to see so many ex-Hermitage pupils sharing their talents on stage.  

 

We are now all the more excited for our own performance in the Summer... though we might not have the  
budget for a giant man-eating plant puppet!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Poppy Appeal  

In addition to the incredible amount of money raised by our Hermitage And Oaktree Schools community 
for Cancer Research last term, we also managed to raise an incredible £545.43 for the Royal British Legion 
Poppy Appeal.   This total has contributed to the district total of £42,169!    

The children and yourselves kindly donated to this worthwhile cause, wore poppies and snap bands or rib-
bons in remembrance. Another fine example of our community giving back and helping the survivors fol-
lowing conflict and their families.  Thank you so much for your continued support.  

Parking  

 

Please could we remind all parents/carers to be careful with parking around the crossing area and be   
mindful when dropping off and picking up at before and after school club as children will still be crossing 
the road.   

 

We have received many phone calls from unhappy residents regarding parents using driveways to turn 
their car around.  Could we politely ask you all not to do this.   

Building Works at The Hermitage 

 

Building works to upgrade fire doors and put in fire compartmentation commenced at The Hermitage 
school in November 22. The works are progressing well and are due to complete in April 23.   



 

 

 

 

 

Would your daughter like to learn life skills, have adventures through camping, trips and international op-

portunities and experience new things such as animal encounters and water sports, then Girlguiding is for 

her……. 

 

4-7 Years Old 

Thursday  

(Coming after Easter) 

Friday  

4th Knaphill rainbows  

 

7-10 Years Old 

Monday 

1st Knaphill (Holy Trinity) Brownies 

Thursday 

3rd Knaphill Brownies 

Friday  

2nd Knaphill Brownies 

 

10-14 years old 

Monday  

2nd Knaphill Guides 

Wednesday 

3rd Knaphill Guides  

 

14-18 years old 

Friday  

Knaphill and Brookwood Rangers 

 

For more information for all units please go to www.girguidingwokingwest.org or email us on 
kandbdc@yahoo.co.uk  

http://www.girguidingwokingwest.org
mailto:kandbdc@yahoo.co.uk


Year 6 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Meet Our Governors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello,  

I’m Louise Lawford and I have just started my tenure as Safeguarding Governor of The Hermitage and The      

Oaktree and I am delighted to join such a dedicated and experienced team of staff and governors in such       

wonderful schools! 

My background is in law and I am a qualified solicitor having practiced corporate law for an international law 

firm in London, before starting a family. I have lived in Woking for almost 16 years. I have held the post of Beaver 

Scout leader in our local Scouting unit, which my 2 children thoroughly enjoyed and I am currently coaching row-

ing in Guildford. My mum was a teacher in secondary state schools in inner London for 25 years and we are both 

passionate about quality education for all. 

I have the pleasure of meeting some of your Reception children once a week for support with their reading. It is 

lovely to hear about their lives and funny stories from the day. They are brimming with questions and enthusi-

asm! I also attended a Year 3 trip last term to Butser Ancient Farm which was a fantastic day out. I was so im-

pressed with how knowledgeable, interested and well behaved the children were and also how well they looked 

after each other. 

As Safeguarding Governor, I am committed to and responsible for ensuring that our children at The Hermitage 

and The Oaktree Schools are and feel safe. I attend half termly Governor meetings and have had separate 

meetings with Mrs Condon and Mrs Larsen who are Safeguarding Leads. As a governor I attend training courses 

and other meetings across the Swan Trust, which ensure that I am up to date with the latest legislation and best 

practice in our schools. I will be checking that there are robust systems and support in place for your children 

and for the staff. I hope to support your teachers and senior management team, in a collaborative effort in con-

tinuing to protect and keep your children safe and happy. I am looking forward to getting to know you all! 

 

 

 

 

 



REMINDERS 

School Lunches 

 

A gentle reminder for  all school lunches to be 

paid for in advance of meals being provided.  If 

you are in arrears, please can you log into Scopay 

and make a payment to clear it. 

Thank you 

Water Bottles Coats 

 

As the weather is turning, please can we remind 

the children to bring in a suitable coat for        

playtime. 

PE Kit 

 

A reminder that during PE lessons , children are to 

wear the correct uniform and no Jewellery /      

earrings are to be worn. 



 The Hermitage School  

Spring Term 2022/2023 

 
 

 

 

 1-2-23 Chestnut Class Assembly at 8.50 to parents 

2-2-23 Yr 4 Dogs Trust Workshop 

6-2-23 to 10-2-23 Feeling Good Week 

7-2-23 Fantastic Fred Experience – all years 

8-2-23 Yr5 to Hampton Court Palace 

13-2-23 to 17-2-23 Half Term 

20-2-23 INSET 

21-2-23 Talent Show auditions 

27-2-23 to 3-3-23 Book Week 

28-2-23 Yr 4 Bikeability 

28-2-23 Talent Show auditions 

1-3-23 Yr 4 Bikeability 

1-3-23 Tamarisk Class Assembly at 8.50 to parents 

1-3-23 SEND Parent/Teacher Consultations 3.30 – 5.30pm 

2-3-23 Bounce for Books 

2-3-23 Yr 6 Book Look 

3-3-23 Book Character Dress Up Day 

3-3-23 Yr 5 Book Look 

7-3-23 3.30 – 6.00pm  Parent/Teacher Consultations - virtual 

8-3-23 3.30 – 6.00pm  Parent/Teacher Consultations - virtual 

8-3-23 Silver Birch Class Assembly at 8.50 to parents 

13-3-23 to 17-3-23 Science Week 

15-3-23 Monkey Puzzle Class Assembly at 8.50 to parents 

16-3-23 Yr 4 Visit to St Johns Church 

20-3-23 Yr3 Spring Celebration to parents (p.m. time TBC) 

22-3-23 to 24-3-23 Yr4 Hindleap Warren residential trip 

27-3-23 Easter Egg competition entries in 

27-3-23 Easter Egg Exhibition to parents 3.10 – 3.30pm 

29-3-23 Spring Extravaganza – time TBC 

30-3-23 Talent Show Final to parents 

31-3-23 1.30pm End of term 



 The Oaktree School  

Spring Term 2022/2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

02/02/23 Bumblebee Class Assembly 

03/02/23 HOPA Quiz Night 

07/02/23 Year 1 Phonics Screening Check for Par-
ents 9 – 9.30am 

13/02/23 to 17/02/23 Half Term 

20/02/23 Inset Day 

21/02/23 Children return to school 

21/02/23 EYFS Book Celebration – 2.45 – 3.00pm 

22/02/23 Year 1 Book Celebration – 2.45 – 3.00pm 

23/02/23 Dragonfly Class Assembly 

24/02/23 Year 2 Book Celebration - 2.45 – 3.00pm 

02/03/23 Bounce for Books Sponsored Event 

04/03/23 World Book Day Dress Up 

07/03/23 Parent/Teacher Consultation 

08/03/23 Parent/Teacher Consultation 

09/03/23 Ladybird Class Assembly 

22/03/23 Grandparents Festival – 9.00 – 10.15am 

23/03/23 Robin Class Assembly 

29/03/23 Spring Extravaganza 

31/03/23 End of Term - 1.30pm 



 

 

 

 

  The Hermitage School  and The Oaktree School  

  Term dates and INSET days for 2022-23 

 
 

 

 

  Autumn Term 2022 

Thursday 1
st
 September SCHOOL CLOSED - INSET DAY 

Friday 2
nd

 September SCHOOL CLOSED - INSET DAY 

Monday 5
th
 September First day of Autumn Term 1 

Friday 21
st
 October Last day of Autumn Term 1 

  24
th
 – 28

th
 October AUTUMN HALF TERM 

Monday 31st October First day of Autumn Term 2 

Friday 16
th
 December Last day of Autumn Term 2 

  Spring Term 2023 

Tuesday 3
rd

 January SCHOOL CLOSED - INSET DAY 

Wednesday 4
th
 January First day of Spring Term 1 

Friday 10
th
 February Last day of Spring Term 1 

  13
th
 – 17

th
 February SPRING HALF TERM 

Monday 20
th
 February SCHOOL CLOSED – INSET DAY 

Tuesday 21
st
 February First day of Spring Term 2 

Friday 31
st
 March Last day of Spring Term 2 

  Summer Term 2023 

Monday 17
th
 April First day of Summer Term 1 

Monday 1
st
 May   May Day Bank Holiday 

Friday 26
th
 May Last day of Summer Term 1 

  29
th
 May – 2

nd
 June SUMMER HALF TERM 

Monday 5
th
 June First day of Summer Term 2 

Thursday 20
st
 July Last Day  Summer Term 2 

Friday 21st July  SCHOOL CLOSED - INSET DAY 



The Hermitage School Term dates and  

         INSET days for 2023-24 

 Autumn Term 2023 

 Friday 1st September SCHOOL CLOSED - INSET DAY 

Monday 4th September First day of Autumn Term 1 

Friday 20th October Last day of Autumn Term 1 

 23rd – 27th October AUTUMN HALF TERM 

Monday 30th October SCHOOL CLOSED - INSET DAY 

Tuesday 31st October First day of Autumn Term 2 

Friday 15th December Last day of Autumn Term 2 

 Spring Term 2024 

Tuesday 2nd January SCHOOL CLOSED - INSET DAY 

Wednesday 3rd January First day of Spring Term 1 

Friday 9th February Last day of Spring Term 1 

 12th – 16th February SPRING HALF TERM 

Monday 19th February SCHOOL CLOSED – INSET DAY 

Tuesday 20th February First day of Spring Term 2 

Thursday 28th March Last day of Spring Term 2 

 Summer Term 2024 

Monday 15th April First day of Summer Term 1 

Monday 6th May May Day Bank Holiday 

Friday 24th May Last day of Summer Term 1 

 27th May – 31st May SUMMER HALF TERM  - these dates 
are still in consultation and may be 

subject to change 

Monday 3rd June First day of Summer Term 2 

Monday 22nd July Last Day of Summer Term 2 

Tuesday 23rd July SCHOOL CLOSED - INSET DAY 


